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Article Contribution
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CPA NewslLetter is our quarterly pub-

lication. We share community news
with our members, and we welcome
your contributions.
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YNessage for members _From “Vice FIresident 2011:

Dear Members,

2010 came and went in a flash. Whilst
the year disappeared very quickly, |
would like to revisit all the achieve-
ments CPA have made.

The core programs that are run on a
weekly basis, namely the Junior Group
and Youth Group, have continued very
well. These programs involve a variety
of music and art therapies, dance, bowl-
ing and outings that involve the whole
family.

Our network groups, Mum2Mum,
Dad2Dad and SibSpace have also con-
tinued to flourish. The groups have
given individual members of the family
an opportunity to share experiences in
formal and informal situations. Often
we don’t realise that mothers, fathers
and siblings have different experiences
with the child with disabilities and these
specialised groups allow opportunities
to support each other.

For the community we also have semi-
nars such as ‘Health’ led by Jacqueline
Ho and ‘Parent Support’ led by a variety
of guest speakers. The topics which are
addressed in each of these are based on
the needs of the participants. This is
always advertised on our website, our
newsletter and sometimes the Chinese
media releases and we welcome

anyone who is interested to register for
attendance.

Other unique achievements from last
year involved, the launch of our 2" book
— Growing Path: Raising a child with dis-
ability. For this we thank Mr Chun Wing
Fan and his team who were the driving
force behind the publication. Our Year
2010 fundraising dinner showcased
some of our children’s hidden talents
and definitely showed off their abilities.
We also recorded our first professionally
recorded CD which was organised by
Elena Lau.

These significant achievements for our
small association are a great achieve-
ment. We must remember that this
would never be possible without the
dedicated team of MC’s who continu-
ously devote their time and efforts in
sourcing funding, organising programs
and events and holding together a net-
work of families. Another group that
must also be recognised are the volun-
teers that selflessly donate their time
and expertise to support the running of
CPA.

I would also like to extend my grateful-
ness to all the financial supporters, do-
nors, various councils and charitable
organisations from the members and
from the community. Thanks for their
financial resources and support, without
which, we would be unable deliver all

the programs and services. Your finan-
cial assistances are greatly appreciated!

During my time as president in 2010, |
have truly learnt a great deal about the
work that is required behind the scenes.
All successful organisations require a
strong team. | strongly feel that, with
reference to our mission, “to provide a
range of services and support to people
with disabilities”, CPA has been and
continuously striving to achieve beyond
expectations and its schedules. To the
best of our ability we always aim to pro-
vide services to the whole family as this
in effect with relate back to the
child/ren within the family that has a
disability.

Once again thank you for all of your
support over the last twelve months. All
of the programs and activities would
not have been a success without your
help and participation. Please don’t
forget that everyone plays a part to
maximise opportunities for all of our
children.

Finally, | would like to warmly welcome
our new president Elly Li and our new
MC Miranda Vuong. | am looking for-
ward to working within this new team
and I am sure that we will all have
another successful year in 2011.

Ping Mu,
Vice President. 2011
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@friends and supporters of the
Chinese Parents Association (CPA),
| wish to advise that the Chinese
Parents Association Children with
Disability Inc (CPA) has received a
local Carers Awards issued by the
NSW Government today. This award is
the first of this kind in NSW and

it represents a recognition of the
carers' contributions to supporting
elderly, sick and people with dis-
ability in our community.

CPA has obtained the Carer Award in
the Canterbury area and it is
presented to them today by the NSW
MP for Canterbury and Minister for
Community Services Ms. Linda
Burney. A press release and a photo
are attached for your information.

| invite you to join me to con-
gratulate all CPA parents who have
spent numerous hours to help their
own children as well as helping
others, in the hope that people

with disability will have a better
future for their lives.

Regards,

Chun Wing Fan
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Elly Li

\an

President aﬁ
Vice President E'Jﬁ;% . Ping Mu

Sylvia Tinyow
Secretary :1»%; : Jennifer Chan
Treasurer B4  MariaLee

Aileen Pang

Vice Treasurer E’J [y
Committee Members #;; Katherine Huang

Frances Poon
Miranda Vuong
Vincent Yu

Jeff Li
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Junior Group
Weekend Activities

Junior Group Activity:

Play & Pun

] Instructor: Melissa Cox

This Program is specially de-

signed for children aged

2-9 years. Through fun playing, it aims to help them to
listen, to understand, to express themselves, and to
enhance their communication skills. Melissa Cox will
guide the children to learn through stories, games,
songs and movements.

AL BT TR ™ FF, S0 | S TR o))
AU AT 2 uR ] AL R - BTREE
FHEHE T P FUREHIRRR A © 50T MR [P0
A SR P (IR ARV L S o
BAAIEE XA SPORB > ST % 5] - 4 RO Fp
fiE1 - BT S A0 ¢ FIEER > BUERAT & N %R
FERE > FERS R SIS WSRO -

E#J‘FEFJ: EREH T 2:30pm = 3:30 pm
H%i!r Belmore Youth Resource Centre ,
38-40 Redman Pde, Belmore

Kindly supported by Canterbury CDSE
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Kidg in RAythm & Motion
S
by Christine

Date:  Saturdays E!Hi+
Time: 3.30pm — 4.30 pm
Venue: Belmore Youth Centre

38 Redman Pde, Belmore

Kindly supported by

D.T.G. Vision Inc [ 2& 35 4>
(BRI AR e
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Date:  Saturdays E!H#q~+
Time: 3.45—4.30 pm

Venue: Belmore Youth Centre
38 Redman Pde

Belmore
The Art
actory

ARTTEETEETETETELTAATEEHHAARARRLRRRRNR YRR R RN

COCIII ISP OSSP TIPSO IIS PSSP
OISO OIS IO SISO OIS SIS

For enquiry please call ﬁ%ﬁ% Mandy on 0406 233 222 or
(02) 9784 8120 on Tuesday E H#i= and Thursday K #{p4 10am to 3 pm.

"The above programs may be changed without prior notice due to unforeseen reasons."
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‘» Sports for Youth Group
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Ten Pin
Bowling
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P9BI: 3 - 5 George St,
North Strathfield

YOUTH GROUP
WEEKEND ACTIVITIES
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Kindly supported by
Disability Sport Assistance Program

444934335534 353J3J3J3JIdd3Id3IIdIIIIdI3IIIIIIS SIS ST SIS dSTdIIdd

*
*
*
=
-
(o]
-
-
2
S
N
*
¥
¥

PSP E PSS
PSS E PSSP EE S EEE e

Music Class 4537,
Performance Class R JEIE &
Dancing Class ££#%4H

Cooking
Workshops

These classes are
conducted for children
from 9 years old to
adults with the aims to
encourage participants
to speak up, express
their feelings and gain
confidence through
music; it also
strengthens one self's
communicative, motor,
emotional, social and
leisure skills.

Independent living
SKkill training

Exciting Menus!
Food tasting!

Saturdays

E%TFEF: BFEAES T 2:30pm = 4:30pm
f"%!T Belmore Youth Resource Centre,
38-40 Redman Pde, Belmore

Kindly supported by
D.G.T. Vision Inc Eﬁ'[‘%?}ﬁﬁ PR
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For enquiry please call g‘lﬁﬁlﬁ?”ﬁf Mandy on 0406 233 222 or
(02) 9784 8120 on Tuesday E H#i= and Thursday K #{p4 10am to 3 pm.

"The above programs may be changed without prior notice due to unforeseen reasons."
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Uncoming AGHuIUES

5 Feb 2011 Saturday
CPA Celebration of
Chinese New year of

Rabbit

Bankstown RSL Club
Lunch Party 12 noon

Sponsored by

B A #r &) /a]
m;
fos,

THE
RABBIT

Singing Performance

By CPA

: Bankstown City Council Young Star Performing Team
Clty of Sydney at Belmore Park, Sydney
Chinese New Year Parade N
CBD 29 January 2011 Saturday
6 Feb 2011 Sunday At 3.00 pm
Please Cowe & Women Health Seminar
Support usl! it R
» Every Second Monday
o | of the month
— B E[ 5T W 8-
FrARE] R
Mum 2 Mum
2k ELEL; ) Dad 2 Dad
LY — g [ 2d2 |
* WrE | s s AS

3 Mach 2011 Fhurs 120
= F|= FIE A i
il

TR A ==
TAFNEE Unit 1,

378 Parramatta Road,
Homebush West K.

123 Magic
: {1 Anna 1| [$F
Visit to Sl TS Il e B R Please call
0 = e .
the Kids Club House 2125 ERAE LEE
At Belmore ko i
Fkkkdk ok kxk kK dkkkok Kk kkxk “\‘ ) Mandy
O ST Vo T 0406 233 222
T E A DI or
(02) 9784 8120
3 Tues/Thurs
: T 10am—3pm
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CPA organised a leisure camp at
Apollo Resort from Friday 19 -
Sunday 21 November 2010. On
Friday afternoon, Aunty Katherine
picked me and my parents up

from home at about 2 pm. It was
a long drive which took us about
two hours to get to Wamberal.
We were the first two families ar-
riving there. Mum picked up all
the room keys for our group from
reception and we put our luggage
in our rooms before we walked
around the gardens outside the
resort. There were several ponds
with lots of koi fish, a swimming
pool, a trampoline, basketball and
tennis court. The flowers in the
gardens were beautiful and nicely
arranged.

The resort had two levels. CPA
was given ten rooms on the first
level and six on the second one.
Before dinner, | played table ten-
nis with my Mum in the game
room. Most families arrived at the
Resort before dinner time. For
dinner, we had freshly made
pizza, pasta, and fried rice. It
was delicious!

After dinner, some people
watched a movie in the confer-
ence room, some watched “Harry
Potter” on TV. 1 didn’t go to bed
until after the movie finished, it
was about 11:30 pm. | was so
tired.

Family Leisure Camp Report

On the second day, we had con-
gee and rice noodles for break-
fast. The owners provided differ-
ent kinds of sandwiches and fruit
for us to pack away for lunch.
After breakfast, we split-up into
two groups; one headed to the
Hunter Valley Gardens and the
other to the nearby beaches and
The Entrance. | visited the Gar-
dens.

The Hunter Valley Gardens were
beautiful. Just to name a few; it
had a Rose Garden with different
species of roses, a Storybook
Garden with lots of story charac-
ters, the Border Garden with
fountains and beautiful flowers
surrounded by neatly trimmed
hedges. We also visited the Ori-
ental Garden and the Sunken
Garden which had a beautiful wa-
terfall. We stayed in the Gardens
until 2 pm and then headed off to
the village next door to eat ice-
cream. Then Uncle Daniel led us
to the shops in the vicinity of a
vineyard which provided wine
tasting and sold a variety of
cheese.

After dinner, we had free time.
Some people watched a movie in
the conference room, followed by
Zumba dancing. Some kids
stayed in the game room playing
ping-pong or watch TV. | went to
bed at about 10:30 pm.

By Samson Yuen

(assisted by Mum)

On the last day, we had congee,
rice noodles, sausages, bacon
and eggs for breakfast. Then, |
joined the group to visit Terrigal
Beach. We looked down from a
hill and the beach was quite long
and pretty crowded. We went
shopping for a short while then
drove to Erina Shopping Centre,
which was known to be the big-
gest shopping centre in the
southern  hemisphere. We
bought some mangoes and fruit
and then it was time to return to
the Resort for lunch.

The owners prepared lots of food
for lunch, including deep fried
chicken wings, omelets, fish
cakes with celery, and tofu with
veggies. They were delicious.
After vacating the rooms and re-
turning the room keys, we then
went to The Entrance to watch
pelican feeding at 3:30 pm. The
pelicans had big mouths and
swallowed fish whole without
chewing.

Overall, the three day trip was
wonderful. The weather was
good and sunny. | had a great
time and wish | coId have

stayed longer.
thank Aunty Elena for ,
the itinerary. We made the
of our time.
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Golf Skills Competition 2010
.ﬂﬁﬁ.

The Golf Skills Competition
ﬁﬁ was held on Sunday 28" No-
vember 2010 at the Sydney |f

P Olympic Park Golf Centre: |{
5peclal a’ymp'cs Sydney's best golf practice |f

New South Wales range. It was a friendly and
relaxing environment and

our CPA golfers - Barry, Jonathan, Leon, Reuben, Samson and
Tim, were delighted to be a part of this event.

Other competitors from various sport clubs and
schools - all dressed in uniform and looking very professional, were also present at the competition. A
thought sprung upon me that it would be a lovely idea for our association to create our own unique
CPA uniform for our respective competitors in these kinds of events.

Ml The competition began with an opening ceremony. Just before
dll the ceremony took place, the sky started to sprinkle. The
sprinkle grew heavier into rain but that did not spoil the spirit
and enthusiasm of our competitors, who were all given pon-
il chos to wear throughout the duration of the day. Our CPA
players began in the ‘Short Game area’ where they warmed up
il and practiced the important golf skills and shots such as chip-
ping, pitching, bunker shots and putting. Our group was lead
by two assistants and one umpire who were all very friendly
and patient with helping and directing our team. Giving their
utmost attention, the boys responded and followed all the in-
structions to the best of their ability.

After a couple of practice shots, we moved to the driv-

ing range - a huge under-cover hitting station where they

practiced their swing. Every one had a couple of practice

swings under the guidance of the instructors before the

proper game commenced. | was impressed with our golfers

who were quick to learn and perfect the swinging motion. ||

Following that, we went back to the ‘Short Game area’ for a

different skill test after which the entire competition con-
cluded. Throughout the
day, the parents fol-
lowed their young golf-
ers from place to place

Il supporting and watch-

8l ing them succeed in each test. We all went back to the cafeteria
and waited in anticipation for our results. To ease the excite-
ment, every one relaxed, had some beverages and chatted to one
another whilst overhearing a few voices calling out letters of the
alphabet as some of our boys deaded to pIay a game of ‘Hang
Man’. Half an hour went T
by and the results were

— announced. Smiles
gleamed across our proud golfers as they were each awarded ||*
with a ribbon, a ‘Special Olympic’ cap and a little gift.

It was a full day of fun, cheer and great experiences for
the boys and their parents. Even with the unfortunate weather,
it did not diminish the lively attitude of our golfers who made
the most of their time at the Sydney Olympic Park Golf Centre.

Article by Miranda Vuong
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Gulliver’s Travels to Yum €ha
: “E"L A c K

As a part of the vacation program, on Sat-
urday 15" January, the Chinese Parents Associa-
tion organised a day out to the movies to watch
‘Gulliver’s Travels’ in 3D at Hoyts cinema in
Bankstown. One by one, children and their par-
ents arrived and assembled in the cinema foyer.
It was a bit of a handful to keep the 30 or so ex-
cited, energised kids together as a group, trying
not to leave anyone out and miss the movie!

Shortly after Stephanie and her mum hap-
pily distributed a pair of 3D glasses to everyone,
we all hiked up the stairs to cinema no. five and
waited a few minutes outside the door before
entering. It was quite the relaxing experience
since the weather that day reached to a scorch-
ing 28°C with high a level of humidity so the red,
sofa cinema seats with the cooling air-con of the
cinema served well for everyone. It was also nice
that the cinema wasn’t packed full of people and
the majority of the seats were occupied by us
since our kids were a little talkative during the
movie. Parents tried to keep a lid on their chil-
dren’s hype and excitement as everyone endured
20 minutes of advertisements, before the screen
widen, lights were dimmed and ‘Gulliver’s Trav-
els’ finally began. The movie was light, humour-
ous and imaginative, which was much to every-
one’s delight.

By Eleanore Vuong

Tummies grumbled as it was time for

Yum Cha at /i Great Century Restaurant —
five minute walk from Hoyts cinema. The
CPA had our own small function-like room
where five tables were seated. Within min-
utes of each individual dish being placed on
the table, every single plate was clean of the
slightest trace of food — the satisfaction on
everyone’s face was an answer to the pleasant
and delicious lunch we had devoured. It was
also how everyone responded overall as they
reflected on that eventful day.
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Vocational Art Class Jahuary 2011

This is the second vocational art
class we had held in the last two
years. The first one we held at Bray-
field Park for one week in July last
year and this one was for two three
day weeks in Homebush West.

The first class was sufficiently funded
by Kirribilli Neighbourhood Centre
CoOperative Ltd costing each child
$30 only for the lunches. Due to the
funding agreement, the class was
only restricted for people living in the
northern suburbs and only ten stu-
dents were allowed. The course was
designed to get the child to talk to
each other and to work together as a
team. The art involved were to draw
shapes, to use brush to paint, to ap-
preciate various colours, to cut and
paste painted work by each child to
form a complete paint. The course
finished with walking down to Luna
Park to do a live sketching exercise.

We had all parents involved as help- |
ers as some of the child could not |

hold brushes properly and also scis-
sors were involved.

The second class had no funding at
all but it was not restricted by region
of residences and the class numbers.
However a charge of $40 per two
hour session for each child was ap-
plied to cover the cost for the
teacher. The objectives were to
keep the child engaged in art and to
cultivate a hobby to do at home by
him. The parents were not encour-
aged to sit by their child and not to
touch the paint at all. We were lucky
to have Mrs. Chen, a well-known art-
ist in China, from the Australian Col-
lege of Painting and Calligraphy as
our teacher. Mrs. Jennifer Yu, who
had experience in guiding Bowman
to develop his artistic talent, worked
every afternoon as an assistant to
stimulate every child painting to-
gether in large canvass work. | was

responsible to take photos and to
print them in full colours so each
child could take home to show the

In the first week, every morning
each student has to complete one
to three paintings under supervision

of Mrs Chan On Tuesday afternoon j§

we went to Macquarie University Art
Gallery to see displays from other
disable people. On Wednesday
and Thursday we had everyone
involved to complete a bull fight ring
sketched by Bowman. It took one
day for the background paint to dry
and completely coloured in the next
day. We started with three children
and finished with six. The obvious
changes in Leon Wang was for him
to drop his afternoon sleep and got
him actively doing painting without
much fuss (it was so difficult in the
first week even to hold a

brush). Carmen Martin was always
focused in her work but she be-
came more keen to join in doing the
Bowman Yu stopped

big board.

saying that he was too old for the
class and energised himself while
doing the sketches on the big board
or helping to finish off colouring the
big board. Tim Yau used to spend
more time telling his stories than
concentrating doing painting, but as
time went, his became more en-
gaged in doing his paintings. His
work had marked improve-
ment. Sam used to tell off Tim to
keep quiet, he became so appreci-
ated with this course (perhaps he
became less involved with Tim) that
his paintings became more brilliant
in colour and in such details espe-
cially the cathedral scene that he
painted on the last day. Ronny
Chen stopped running around after
he finished his penguins on his
small board under Jennifer's super-
vision. He felt so proud of himself
showing to his father. His father
could not believe his son’s ability
when he took his son’s paintings on
the last day.

Kid’S Are

iSa
Great SE@EIPE'@, |

\ D'SGN«H' ]

Vincent Yu

After the class, | have suggested to
every parent to buy some paint,
brushes and canvass board from $2
shops (they are really cheap) and ask
their kid to paint things of their inter-
est. Starts from very simple objects
first with a lot of praise (less criticism
the better). The success of this
course is to bring their interest in
painting that one day they will start
doing it themselves (will it hap-
pen?). One day Jennifer and | had to
go to leave Bowman alone in the
house for couple of hours. Normally
he will turn the house upside down
looking for things he likes. That day
when we came back, he completed a
wonderful sketch of the Big Ben on a
canvass. | think | will frame it and will
display in my office one day. After
reading a book of “Joint Exhibition of
Artistic Works of Chinese and Austra-
lian Children”, | admired its author
(Mr. Hua Kui) for his dedication in
teaching them for that many years
with various methods. Many of those
children’s paintings have been kept
by the World Children Gallery and
one of them being adopted into one
of the United Nation stamp. | believe

that our children should have more
advantages in having more mature
hands to present their unpolluted
captions of arts one day.
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Come and Try Ice-Skating!

Have you ever been skating on ice before?

If not, then com

On Tuesday 28" October,
CPA went to Canterbury Olym-
pic Ice Rink to enjoy ice-skating.
Everyone was full of anticipa-
tion and couldn’t wait to skate
on ice. I was excited too but
nervous at the same time. I have
never skated on ice before. And
this is my lucky moment.

When my Mum, Brother
Victor and I arrived there, we

met Barry, Jonathan, Andrew,
Leon and other of our friends.

On 27 November 2010 Saturday,
we invited a Road Safety Officer,
Ms Colleen Barclay, from Canter-
bury City Council to present a road
safety talk especially for the par-
ents and autistic children at Bel-
more Centre. Our youth group and
siblings were also included in at-
tending this special talk.

Ms Colleen specified that the most
important things to remember be-
fore crossing the road always to
remember to Stop, Look and Lis-
ten. She mentioned that road
safety is very important for every-
one especially for people with dis-
abilities as they have a tendency to
finding visual and noise easily dis-
tract their attentions. She advised
parents to teach their children to
understand the words right, left,
stop and go.

e and try it!

Goodness me! It was very
cold inside. We also saw
some skaters performing
incredible tricks and stunts that [
had never seen before. I bet that
I cannot do these tricks when I
grow up.

We put on our skates and
started our lesson. There were
two groups (one was the senior
which was for people who can
skate and the other one was the
beginner who cannot or never
skate before). It was very diffi-
cult at first and I had trouble on
my balance but after the coaches
trained me, I was a whole lot

Aileen Pang

-

It is important to remind them to
hold onto an adult's hand when
walking on a pedestrian crossing.
It is useful to sometimes take a
leisurely walk which could include
a number of different types of en-
vironments such as on a standard
pavements, pedestrian crossing
with traffic lights, zebra crossing,
car parks, and roundabouts to
train the children.

better. I still landed on my bum
quite a few times but it didn’t hurt.

It was so much fun that I wanted
to play it again and again. How-
ever, my tummy suddenly rumbled
and then I realised it was lunch-
time!

By Clement Wu

“This is the way we cross the
road”; to show and explain
about things and buildings
around them; counting and say-
ing house numbers; and saying
hello to people that you meet.
Helmets should be compulsory
for safety protection purposes
for those who are interested in
letting their children to ride or
learning bike riding. Colleen
handed out brochures with
many locations that could pro-
vide bike-riding lesson for a
small fee involved. A few par-
ents and children from the youth
group in the talk asked some
very interesting and important

1'__' % o

guestions at the end of the talk.
It was a new and valuable ex-

perience for our youths and par-

To ensure walking on the road is
a fun play and an enjoyable ex-
perience parents are encouraged
to sing along tunes such as

ents to have their doubts and
guestions answered individually.
We were grateful to Colleen for
the interesting and |nformat|ve
presentation. B2
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Disclaimer: Any views or information expressed in all the articles are those of the individual author, they do not reflect the views of CPA.

M{ ; ; \ CPA NewsLetter Jan-Feb 201 Page [



(@ Cetter te My Sister-in-Low

As you know that one of our boys is autistic, he is no

longer a boy any longer. Just like all men, he is fighting

for his independence from his parents. What it brings together are
moments of embarrassments for us and often danger to himself and to
other people including his parents.

My dear Sister-in-law,

I think you may be upset with us
for not entertaining your friends
touring Sydney last time. But let
me explain to you our situation and
hope you would understand.

As you know that one of our boys is
autistic, he is no longer a boy any
longer. Just like all men, he is
fighting for his independence from
his parents. What it brings together
are moments of embarrassments
for us and often danger to himself
and to other people including his
parents. Instead of restricting his
actions, we have to respect his
rights at the same time.

Let me explain a little more about
autistic people. In their eyes, they
do things as nature provides.
What others think is often immate-
rial to them. They live like Adam
in the Garden of Eden. They can
walk out on the streets without
any clothes on. He will ask us
“why?” when we say to him that it
is wrong with whatever reasons.
Parents would use punishments,
bribes and lies sometimes to stop
him behaving the way he does.
The same behavior would appear
again when situation arises.

This is also one reason why I have
decided to bring him along in this
trip in addition to giving a holiday to
Jennifer to relax. I hope with this
tour, our boy can have more time
to meet with other “ordinary” peo-
ple and hopefully he can jump out
of his cocoon. As you know that
Jennifer likes painting, she also
enjoys what nature provides to the
landscape that she spends what

-ever free time she has in our back-
yard garden. In this trip, we have
been to several museums containing
many artists’ work from all periods
especially the contemporary arts.
Many great painters in the history
seem to have attempts to do what
our boy is doing for years. For in-
stance, some of Bowman’s paintings
being hung on the wall of many of-
fices in Sydney have people with no
heads or something, faces with eye
brows but no eyes etc. We found it
fascinating.

On the other hand, the trip also
brought heartaches for us. He loved
taking part in dancing and singing
whenever he had chances. When he
did sing in the ship on this cruise, it
brought such fun and lives to the
whole ship that everyone joined in.
However, I have to be there to try to
minimize embarrassments. For in-
stances, he would hold girl’s hands in
the dance so hard that it may hurt
her until I would come to dance with
him so that he would free the poor
girl’s hands. But he danced till the
music ends whenever there is a

chance of disco and often it would be i

2am or 3am. In the meantime, he
would forget to go to toilet in time
and poor Jennifer would have to

wash his dirty pants everyday in the F

ship.

At home nowadays, I have only 3 or
4 hours in the office doing our busi-
ness instead of usually 8 or 9 hours
six days a week. I have to shed my
workloads to my other sons now.
The reason is to be with my autistic
boy more time. I would be with him
both Saturday and Sunday as well to
relieve Jennifer to do her house
work. We cannot go out with him
easily and that is why we cannot en-
tertain anyone lately. For example in
the trip, our boy would keep asking
girls how old they were and would
pass comments like “You are too old”
which would often

offend people. But after more con-
versation with our boy they might or
might not excuse us. It was lucky
that people (mostly Americans) on
the ship were very understanding.
The kind hosts in the Karaoke com-
petition allowed him to join in. Al-
though his voice was not perfect, yet
he brought a lot of fun that they
even let him take part in the final.

So if you were upset with us for not
entertaining your friend, please
excuse us and try to understand our
situation at present. Hopefully we
would make more efforts to mend
our friendship like when we were
young in our next meeting in the
future. In the meantime we wish
you a happy and healthy life with
your family. For our boy’s sake we
have to be much healthier than our
age prevailing.

Yours faithfully,
Vincent Yu
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Special thanks to the following donors and

Yolunteers during the last three months:

Volunteers

Amanda Tam Jessica Mu

Anna Liang Joe Wong

Anna Yew Karen Yuen
Donors Annette Edwards Mario Yuen
Anthony Lee Rowena Lai Brian Su May Mak
Charles Coomer Sandra Lee Chun Wing Fan Ming Fan
Elena Lau Selina Cheng Yoy, |Daniel Yung Paul Yau
Jie Yu Chen Vincent Yu \Q : Darby Mu Paula Su
Kim Tam Winsggie Wong Dora Li Peter Wong
Multipqwer Office [Yannis Chong Harry Tinyow Ping Mu

Direct Jacqueline Ho Sam Li
Jennifer Yu Winda Mok

Apit

March Connie Shang
Matthew Ye
Dave Sun
_ Victor Wu
Ivan Li
Xiao Ming Shen
Jeffrey Xian g J
Brian Su Karen Lau
Jonathan Yung %" LTJ,J;? B T
Leon Huang -3 =
Tonv S > You are cordially invited to
ony =00 our Birthday Party on:
Xiao Zhen Wang 26 Feb 2011

26 March 2011

H rY
BIRT DAY!

Disclaimer: Any views or information expressed in this article are those of the individual author, they do not reflect the views of CPA.
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Jan—April 2011 Weekend Activities

S EBHE B 2 PUIEAGE- B

Junior Group-afternoon

Youth Group-Morning

Youth Group - afternoon

Others

2.30pm to 4.30pm

10am-12noon

2.30pm-4.30pm

January Feb / 2011

29 Jan 2011

Rehearsal /CNY ParadeCity of Sydney

5 Feb 2011 ¥/=

Chinese New Year Celebration lunch at Bankstown

Rhythmé& Motion

Ten Pin Bowling

Singing lesson

12 Feb 2011 Fun and Play Ice-Skating/ Chinese dancing/ JingDance School/
Rhythmé& Motion Ten Pin Bowling Singing lesson Nathan Yung
19 Feb 2011 Fun and Play Ice-Skating/ Art Program
Rhythmé& Motion Ten Pin Bowling
26 Feb 2011 Fun and Play Ice-Skating/ Cooking Class/ Brian/Annette
Art Ten Pin Bowling Music lesson/ Birthday Party
March 2011
5 March 2011 Fun & Play Ice-Skating/ Chinese dancing/ JingDance School/

Nathan Yung

12 March 2011 Fun & Play Ice-Skating/ Art Program
Rhythmé& Motion Ten Pin Bowling
19 March 2011 Fun & Play Ice-Skating/ Chinese dance/ JingDance School/
Rhythmé& Motion Ten Pin Bowling Music lesson Annette
26 March 2011 Fun and Play Ice-Skating/ Cooking Class/ Andrew Li's
Art Ten Pin Bowling Birthday Party grandma
April 2011
2 April Fun & Play Ice-Skating/ Chinese dancing/ JingDance School/
2011 Rhythmé& Motion Ten Pin Bowling Singing lesson Nathan Yung
9 April 2011 School Holidays
16 April 2011 School Holidays
23 April 2011 Easter Holidays
30 April Fun & Play Ice-Skating/ Cooking Class/ Willis/Annette
2011 Rhythmé& Motion Ten Pin Bowling Music lesson/ Birthday Party

"The above programs may be changed without prior not

ice due to unforeseen reasons."

How can you help ? ﬁ%ﬁ\ﬁﬂ M3 F']: :

FFJif F=f1 1 would like to make a donation of : $

Zfig-Postal Address : PO Box 345 Campsie, NSW 2194

Ea (i ﬁF’? %’7 Ef: I'would like to become :

i
il £

5‘5-:_

1% Name:

Member
Affiliated member
Volunteer

Py Address:

O]
0l
O

I Family Name:

Suburb:

15 4 $10
Membership Fee $10 pa
(From 1 July —30 June)

Post Code:

%@ﬁﬁ Tel:

’F%iéﬂ Email:

ﬁ%}{fﬁ’ﬁ/ E@ﬁﬁ‘gﬁ Please make cheque payable to :
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